 Recycling and Waste Disposal Committee 
Meeting Minutes





           May 9, 2012
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Ellen Cabral, Bob Nugent, Chris Kowalski, (absent
Bob Golden)
Chairman Bracken opened the meeting.
Guests: Selectman Lindquist, Penny Williams (Tri Town News)
MINUTES
There was a motion to approve the minutes of April 4, 2012 as amended. 3 changes in paragraph one under Old Business
Ms. Kowalski made a MOTION to accept the minutes as amended.  Mr. Nugent seconded the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
Motion Passes

Old Business

NRRA Conference- The annual conference is scheduled for June 4th and June 5th in Manchester.  Mr. Nugent will attend on Monday and Mr. Bracken will attend on Tuesday.  Mrs. Harrington will get that information in to the NRRA.
Sustainability Book- Mr. Nugent brought in the book that speaks about recycling.  He had the book available if any of the members wanted to read it.

Kent Farm Station- Mr. Bracken noted that one of the employees working the compactor at the Transfer Station had their goggles on, but the other one did not.  It was suggested that there be a parameter around the compactor that residents don’t approach for safety purposes.

Statistics- Mrs. Harrington noted that the trash/tipping tonnage has been consistent the last two months, but that the recycling numbers have dropped in comparison to prior years.  The overall ratio has remained the same in that the town is currently recycling 21%-22% of the total tonnage collected curbside.  These numbers will be watched in the coming months to see if there is a trend.

2012 Flyer- Ms. Cabral stated that she had a few items to adjust on the flyer and that it should be ready to go next week.  Mr. Kowalski suggested that it be noted near the limits for trash that there is no limit on the recycling.  There was discussion on the best way to send out the flyer by postal patron or bulk mail.  Mr. Bracken saw a note at the Hampstead Post Office regarding group mailings.  He will check into that and get back to Ms. Cabral.  
RecycleBank- Ms. Cabral updated the members on where things are with RecycleBank.  The mailing list and town logo has been given to RecycleBank for their flyer/information.  Ms. Cabral is hoping to have information from them to add to the website.  She noted that she has not seen the flyer yet but hopes to before it goes out.  There is one more conference call with RecycleBank on May 25th.  Mr. Bracken asked about the cost for the RecycleBank flyer.  Ms. Cabral stated that the cost of the mailing for that particular flyer is paid for by RecycleBank.  

Education- Mr. Bracken noted that after the flyer goes out there should be some educational meetings.  Mrs. Harrington told the committee members that there have been about 5 residents that have called into the Selectmen’s Office concerned about the limits and that they would not be able to meet them.  There was discussion as to how to handle the people that don’t recycle and believe that they can’t get down to the 2 barrel or 4 bags limits.  It was suggested by a resident attending the Selectmen’s meeting when the limits were approved that anything over the limit should cost money such as a $1.00.  Mr. Nugent noted that he has spoken with other towns and they require a sticker to be purchased and placed on the overage.  People would purchase a quantity in advance for when they needed to put out extras.  Mr. Kowalski said that the time to put in the effort to get the sticker may entice people to recycle more.  He noted that the curbside collection company should only pick up 2 and leave the third unless a sticker is on it.  Ms. Cabral said that the $1.00 per bag is the easiest way out.  The choice belongs to the resident, they can pay for the extra trash or recycle more.  There was concern with littering as well if the limits are to be enforced.  Mrs. Harrington will forward some to Selectman Lindquist.  
The committee discussed the best way to approach the residents that had concerns and have an educational session/forum.  It was agreed to hold one on June 21st at 7:00 pm in the meeting room at the Town Office.  After some discussion it was agreed to publicize the forum and invite individuals to it. It was agreed that they may not be able to change the minds of those that don’t recycle, but need a chance to try.  Mr. Kowalski brought up the point that could be emphasized that is there is a limited amount in the budget and everyone carries a load as to how that is spent.  If they don’t want to raise their taxes (on the Recycling & Waste Disposal Committee budget) then they need to learn to recycle.  The cost should not have to go up because there are those that chose not to recycle.  He noted that 2 barrels is still a lot of trash.  Mr. Nugent suggested that the members can stay after the forum to help show what can be recycled and how easy it is now.  The meeting will be publicized as an information night on the changes coming, including RecycleBank.  Mr. Nugent noted that the repercussions need to be in place prior to the start of the limit changes.  It was agreed to present to the Selectmen the request to charge a fee for the trash above the limits.  They would also need to have a litter law in place.  Selectman Lindquist will bring that information forward once she has seen some other litter ordinances.   Selectman Lindquist said that she would bring up that it was mentioned that there have only been a few phone calls from people that feel they can’t meet the new guidelines and the committee suggests this is the best way to handle the extra trash created.   Bestway will need to pass over any barrels that don’t have stickers on them.  The Selectmen are meeting on Monday, May 14th and hopefully this could be settled then.  
New Business
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm
NEXT MEETING
June 13, 2012 at 7:30 p.m
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary
